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Our Ref: MGLA110619-4721  

2 July 2019 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear   
 
Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 11 June 2019. Your 
request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  
 
You requested: 
 

If possible, please can you also provide the May 2019 figure? 
 

As at May 2019, the GLA has no individuals engaged via personal service contracts. However, in 
the period June 2018 to May 2019, the GLA has paid 2 individuals under personal service 
contracts for projects which have now ended. 

  
I apologise this was not included in the initial response. 
 
 
Original request (MGLA290519-3641) received on 29 May 2019 

 
A) The number of people currently employed by City Hall via personal service contracts; 
B) The number of people employed by City Hall via personal service contracts as at May 
2018, May 2017, and May 2016. 
 
Response: 
 

Month/Year  May 2016 May 2017 May 2018 

Number of 
People 
Employed by 
Personal 
Service 
Contracts 

  
 
 
0 

 
 
 
0 

 
 
 
2 

 
 

 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference MGLA110619-4721 

 



 
 

 

Yours sincerely  
 
 
 

 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
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